
 

320 Adams Street, Suite 101, Fairmont, WV 26554 
Direct 304-685-6593 

 

October 3, 2019 

 
Ms. Susan Pierce 
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer 
West Virginia Division of Cultural & History 
1900 Kanawha Blvd, East 
Charleston, WV 25305-0300 
 
Subject: Mountain Valley Pipeline Project 

DRAFT Development Grant Application, Gum Farmstead Historic District 
(Underwood Farmstead LE-0150) 

  WVDCH File #15-67-MULTI 
FERC Docket #CP16-10 

Dear Ms. Pierce: 

On behalf of Mountain Valley Pipeline, LLC (Mountain Valley), a joint venture between affiliates of EQT 
Midstream Partners, LP and NextEra Energy, Inc., Con Edison Midstream Gas, LLC, WGL Holdings, Inc., 
and RGC Midstream LLC, Tetra Tech is enclosing, in accordance with the approved Mountain Valley 
Pipeline Project, Historic Property Treatment Plan Implementation: Management Summary, Work Plan, and 
Schedule, Underwood Farmstead (LE-0150) (June 2018) (Management Summary), a draft West Virginia 
Development Grant Application (Application) for the property referenced above.  

As detailed in the approved Management Summary, Tetra Tech has prepared the draft Application on 
behalf of the property owners with the assumption that the property is National Register of Historic Places-
listed in the future and, as a result, becomes eligible for the grant program. According to the Management 
Summary, the Application will be submitted to WVDCH by the property owner following the property’s 
receipt of the NRHP designation, if applicable. Editable and hard copies of the Application have been 
provided to the property owners and a copy of that transmittal is enclosed.  

It should be noted that the grant application form requires a bid estimate from a contractor dated within two 
months of submittal of the final Application to WVDCH. For this reason, this portion of the Application 
remains incomplete at this time. Also, the enclosed Application is not being submitted to your office for 
review at this time; this submittal serves only as documentation to fulfill Section 106 responsibilities under 
the Programmatic Agreement and the approved Treatment Plan. 

Thank you for your attention. 

Sincerely, 

 
Hannah L. Dye, MA 
Architectural Historian 
Tetra Tech 
 
Cc: Megan Neylon, EQM (no attachment) 

Evelyn Tidlow, GAI (no attachment) 
 
Enclosure: 1 compact disc and 1 hard copy – West Virginia Development Grant Application, Gum 

Farmstead Historic District (Underwood Farmstead LE-0150) 
1 copy – Transmittal of West Virginia Development Grant Application, Gum Farmstead 
Historic District (Underwood Farmstead LE-0150) to J. and A. Shackleford



 

 
 

 


